*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
November 15, 2009
Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, November 14

    4:00 – Paul & Margaret Nisby –Memorial

Sunday, November 15

    8:00 – Edward & Karen McDonald – Memorial

    9:30 – Roland LaFleur – 8th Anniversary

  11:30 – Parishioners of St. John

Thursday, November 19

    9:00 – Matthew Healey – Memorial

Saturday, November 21

    4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, November 22

    8:00 – Antonia Cabrale & Francisco Coelho

    9:00 – Bronislaw Morawski – 19th Anniversary

Important Dates
Wed. 11/18 – PPC Meeting – 7:00

Sun. 11/22 – Grade 9 Retreat for Group 1 at 3:30

Sun. 11/22 – Teen Mass & Dinner – 6:00

Tue. 11/24 – Sun. 11/28 – No CCD Classes

Thu. 11/26 – Thanksgiving Day Mass – 8:30am

Thanksgiving Day Mass
The Mass on Thursday, November 26th (Thanksgiving Day) will be at 8:30am instead of 9:00 so that families can come to Mass before the football games and family festivities.  Please bring a nonperishable item to Mass for the food pantry.

Christmas Giving Tree

Our “Christmas Giving Tree” is up. Would you please take a tag and purchase a gift card from the store indicated on the tag. Please bring the gift cards and place them in the basket in front of the altar by December 13th so we can get them to the families to start their shopping.  Remember to write the $ amount on the card. Thank you!  

Choir Announcement

Choir rehearsals for the Christmas Eve 6 pm Mass will take place Monday evenings from 6:30 to 7:45, beginning November 30. Please consider joining this special group that combines our Adult and Children’s Choirs. For more information contact Paul Hoffman at (617) 610-2255.

Our Shared Treasure
November 8, 2009 Collection: $6757.50
Campaign for Human Development: $1220.
Please remember the Church in your will.
There is a second collection next weekend 11/21 & 11/22 for the Retired Religious.
        St. Vincent de Paul
Thank you to all of the parishioners who continue to keep the food pantry supplied.
In the current economic climate, St. Vincent de Paul must deal with the same issues we all have—we must try to serve more clients with less. As you all know, this is very difficult.
St. Vincent de Paul relies on your generosity. Your donations in the collection boxes at the doors of the church are our only source of income. We are not funded by the weekly collection and we do not receive any income or reimbursements from the archdiocese. We are a completely separate organization with a mission to serve those in need.
Thank you for your prayers and continuing generosity!
 

Please remember – you may bring food only during Mass time or when CCD classes are in session, which is on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday afternoon from 3:30 to 4:30 or Sunday evening from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. Please do not leave food at the rectory, garage or porch or in front of the dumpster at any time as there is no janitor to carry it over to the church. All food items should be brought to the parking lot side entrance to the church only.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
Catholic Women’s Club
The Women’s club will be having their annual craft and bake sale on Saturday, November 28th from 9:00 – 2:00 in the church hall.  If you are a craftsperson who would like to sell some of your merchandise at our event, you can purchase table space by calling Mary Ann Boyle at 508-378-4704.
Grade 9 Retreat and Entrance Ritual
Sunday, November 22nd at 6:00 at the Teen Mass our 9th grade Confirmation candidates and their sponsors will be coming to celebrate the “entrance ritual” during Mass.  Group 1 of the 9th grade class will be attending their Retreat at 3:30 which is being lead by our Peer Ministers.  There will be a pasta dinner for all after the Mass.
Winter 2010 CYO Ski Trip

Our Winter Ski trip will take place the weekend of February 12 - 14, 2010 at Stowe Mountain Resort, VT!
Hotel Package Information:

We will be staying at the DoubleTree Hotel in S. Burlington, VT. Amenities include, indoor heated swimming pool, whirlpool and fitness center. All guestrooms include the Sweet Dreams bed, hairdryer and refrigerator. Each guest is presented with the legendary chocolate chip cookie at check-in. The hotel is approximately 45 minutes from Stowe.
Room costs: 
$260 per person, 4 per room
$277 per person, 3 per room
$310 per person, 2 per room

The trip includes: Transportation, 2 nights accommodations, 2 breakfast buffets & 1 dinner buffet, 2-day teen lift ticket for Stowe Mountain Resort and all taxes.

Sign up at the next Teen Mass or email or call Fr. Wally if you are interested in going. 

A $100 deposit will be due at the November 22 Teen Mass.  There are 10 spots left!
A Message from our Pastor
Dear Friends,

I write to you today to “kick off” the Grand Annual Collection.  This financial campaign is vital to our parish as there is really no other regular source of income.  Our Finance Committee and business managers have set a parish goal of $52,500.  Enclosed you will find a copy of the FY 09/10 budget. Please read it carefully.  In order to balance the budget, you will notice that significant adjustments have been made in the area of staff salaries and benefits. These changes were made necessary because our offertory collection began to decrease last spring and continued to fall dramatically during the summer months.  During that time our attempts at fundraising were not successful.  These adjustments should allow us to go forward with a balanced budget, meeting all our obligations and without employees fearing payless paydays.   

In order to be able to reach our goal of $52,500 the Finance Council and I are asking each family to contribute $250 to the Grand Annual Collection.  I am well aware that not every family will be able to do so and I am also aware that some families will be able to exceed the suggested amount.  If all of us, including myself, can give a donation that truly represents a sacrifice I am confident that we will reach our goal as we have in each of the past six years.  Your donation can be made either in one payment or over several weeks. You may use the envelope that has been mailed to you with your weekly envelopes or you will find envelopes for this purpose at the ushers’ tables.

However, during these recessionary times we should not lose sight of the good news about St. John Parish.  We welcomed and supported another priest from Ghana during the summer as we have for the past several years.  Fr. Moses returned to his parish refreshed, healthy and with enough money for him to live on for one year.  He was also able to buy a significant amount of food for his parishioners.

Our Masses have a total of 1,200 people worshiping each weekend.  There are many young people and high school students in attendance (after a little prodding). About 100 teachers and aides are sharing their faith with more than 650 students.   

The Teen Mass is jammed and a small army of parents prepare a delicious meal for us to enjoy afterwards.  Over 30 high school students have been installed as Eucharistic Ministers.  Almost the same amount are Peer Ministers and will conduct the retreats for our Freshmen and Sophomores.  The monthly “Coffee and Conversation” are wonderful and let’s not forget the awesome Vacation Bible School that we enjoy each summer.

St. John the Evangelist Parish is alive with the presence of Christ.  His presence is truly our treasure.

God bless,

Fr. Wally 






